Asha DC Projects Meeting over teleconference on 12/05/04 regarding Kondlahalli computer proposal by Anand Rao

Meeting details by Akash

Attendees: Akash, Mona, Madhav and Sirish
Projects team agreed to fund the proposal as a one-time grant for now. Concerns were raised regarding adopting this as a long-term model. 

One of the concerns raised was, would the software used be interactive enough to require a computer instead of a simple television and a VCR or a cheaper version of computer such as a kiosk. My additional concern was that in case the software is indeed interactive enough the ratio of 1:100 of computers to students is too high to have any meaningful impact. We decided to pass–on these suggestions to Anand. One of the major concerns we have is that these computers should not be sitting in a closed room without being really used. However, since this community is spending itself half the amount and also 50% of the grant would go as a loan, there is a higher chance that the school would actually use the computers. Also, another reasoning for funding this project is that we want to encourage the community’s initiative of investing in education.

Sirish also suggested getting Asha Computers group feedback regarding this project. After the meeting I joined this group to learn more about the group and about funding and implementation of computer related projects. Further, upon asking Anand, he told me that he is already a member of this group.

In regards to the actual funding Asha would give the complete amount as a grant. 50% of the grant would go directly to the school and rest 50% would go to S3IDF which would extend this amount to the school as an loan.

I told the projects team that I have asked Anand to make the financial assessment reports available to the community as well. This is a new initiative that would help in enhancing transparency in Asha’s projects.

Mona had a concern that the fees that would be charged to the students is assessed from teachers survey. It should be ideally surveyed from the community itself. Anand’s reply in this regard is that, he would be doing that in his next visit. He said that he did not want to raise the expectations of the community, until he had a definitive answer from us.

